
Staff is currently reviewing sidewalk requirements in the UDO. Sidewalks are required 
for subdivisions of property, and this requirement is not changing. There are several 
other instances in the code where new sidewalk construction is required. Petitioners 
have the option of applying for a variance from constructing a sidewalk. We are 
reviewing both the triggers that require construction of a sidewalk, and the “Findings of 
Fact” criteria for variance review. 

Sidewalk Variance: means the property owner is not required to build a sidewalk ever. 
The City could still decide to build a sidewalk in the right-of-way in the future. 

Determinate Sidewalk Variance: a variance that is temporary and the property owner 
could be required to build the sidewalk in the future. Difficult to track. 

Development Standards Variance: not currently used for sidewalks, but this is the 
criteria for review of other development standards variance requests (height, setbacks, 
driveways, etc.). 




